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The General Managers,
All Zonal Railways &
Production Units, including
Metro Railway, Kolkata.

(Attention: All PCPOs)

Sub: Measures to improve safety on Indian Railways.

Railway Board’s letter No.2024/E(LR)III/REF/RB/1 dated 09.03.2024 purportedly
signed by Shri Deepak Peter Gabriel, Principal Executive Director/IR, which is under
circulation through different modes, is a fake and photoshopped letter and has not been
issued by Railway Board. '

Shri Deepak Peter Gabriel, Principal Executive Director/IR has superannuated on
31.01.2024. S

Zonal Railways may please take note of it.

Executive Director (IR)
Railway Board

Copy to:-
\)Aeneral Secretary, AIRF, 4, State Entry Road, New Delhi — 110 055.
2. General Secretary, NFIR, 3, Chelmsford Road, New Delhi — 110 055.



